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I am delighted to be writing to you all with updated details of Cardonald Primary School’s Plan for Recovery. 

We are planning a phased return for pupils. 

Group A – attend Wednesday 12th August P2 – 7 9 – 3pm, P1s 9:15 - 12

Group B – attend Thursday 13th August, P2 – 7 9 - 3pm, P1s 9:15 – 12

From Friday 14th August all children should attend full time (9 - 3pm)

Children should enter at their usual gate 
· P1 and 2 – infant gate
· P3 – P5/4 – P4 gate
· P5 – P7 – Upper playground gate
 
Below is a list of  arrangements. We ask that you fully support these to promote the health and safety of the school community:
 
         Children should wear school polo shirts and jumpers. Grey joggers or leggings can be worn if you wish, as we will be outside more often. 
         Children will change shoes when they arrive – please send your child with indoor shoes
          A full water bottle should be brought from home each day in the bag.
         Parents/carers will not be allowed to enter the playground or school building and we would ask you not to wait on the pavement or around the gate for long periods of time.
         Children should not come to school if they or their family are displaying Covid-19 symptoms. Parents should inform the school absence line.

School Lunches
P1 – 4 are all still entitled to Free School Meals. 
GCC are promoting cashless lunch hall where possible – details follow. 
Children having school meals will be asked to make their choice of meal in the morning. 
 
I appreciate that there are many alterations to your child/children’s learning experience, but please be assured that every measure we put in place is done so with a great deal of thought, preparation and planning, while always keeping your child’s best interests at the centre of everything we plan and do. If you require any further explanation or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 0141 883 9668 or contact me via email using the Head Teacher account on: Headteacher@cardonald-pri.glasgow.sch.uk  
 
It goes without saying that everyone connected with Cardonald Primary School is looking forward to meeting the children again. 

Martin Coogan
Head Teacher 
